
Pastor and Chaplain Fr. Troy Schweiger accepts a check for over $600 for 
the recycling effort of over 6 tons of scrap metal.  Grand Knight Steve Becker 
headed up a parish effort in the recouping of materials from the old church.  
Pictured are Jerry Frain, George Riggs, Fr. Schweiger and  Stan Fraas.   
           Photo by Dave Wilson 

	
    to the School Gymnasium in the Nebraska weather.  

 

Next Meeting  

March 4th 7pm 

In the Gym after 

6:30 Stations 

2. Major Degree 

3. GK Report 

4. Pro-Life 

5. Birthdays 

6. Insurance 

7. Sponsors 

8. Calendar 

Knights News 
Father Peter A. Welling Council 13576 
ST. PATRICK CHURCH, LINCOLN, NEBRASKA 

M A R C H  2 0 1 5  

“Bless Our Efforts!” 
 



 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  Knights of Columbus Hall  
  6044 South Street 
  Lincoln, Nebraska 
 
  10:30 am Candidates register for 1st Degree  
  11:00 am 1st Degree    
  12:00 pm Lunch  
 
  12:30 pm register for 2nd & 3rd Degrees   
  1:00 pm 2nd Degree  
  2:00 pm 3rd Degree 
 
 

RSVP: John Kelty, FS 402-202-1601 or jkelty@unl.edu    
Steve Becker, GK 402-466-6386 or kofc13576@gmail.com  

 
 

 
 

Sunday    April 19, 2015 
 

 Major Exemplification (1st, 2nd & 3rd) 
  

“Father Peter A. Welling” Council #13576 

All First Degree Members should prayerfully consider taking 
their 2nd and 3rd degrees.  There is no cost to you!  The council 
will pay for the 2nd and 3rd degree. 
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GRAND KNIGHT REPORT 
 
Brother Knights, 
 
What a great effort by so many people from the Council and the Parish this last month.  
February 1, 2015 First Communion service ended in snow and wind but all articles needed 
for mass were transferred to the School Gymnasium in short order.   There were four days 
of preparation (and snow removal) for the metal recycling project and when it kicked in 
the effort was such that you had to be there to really appreciate what happened.   The 
pounds and dollars are being compiled but the hours were 250 hours in four full days of 
recycling.  There are many more hours but they just were not recorded.  So by getting that 
much metal recycling done by February 14, 2015 three trailer and three pickup loads of 
processed oak for pews and kneelers were handed out through the church basement 
windows and stacked on pallets in Stephen Kuchar’s wood shop. 
The first Ash Wednesday mass in the gymnasium February 18, 2015 and the weekend 
masses have been well attended considering the construction affecting parking. 
 Many comments were heard about how tasty the Parish Friday Fish Fry Dinner was that 
was served in the School Gymnasium.  Bring your family and friends and enjoy a good 
night out cooked and served by your parishioners. 
We are asking for good representation from our council at the Knights of Columbus 
Regional Free Throw Contest March 7, 2015 at Blessed Sacrament Parish. 
On March 14, 2015 the Parish will be in full swing with the St Patrick’s Day Parish 
Festival in the School Gymnasium.   
We are making plans for the Saturday March 21, 2015 Mass for the Unborn Children.  
Lectors, altar servers, acolytes and usher positions are available now.  The Knights of 
Columbus Council will lead the Stations of the Cross, starting at 7:30 AM and Fr Kipper 
will say the mass following the Stations of the Cross. 
 
Thank you and God bless you and your families. 
 
Steve Becker GK 
 

GIVE THESE WEBSITES A TRY: 
 

!!

www.fathermcgivney.org/ 
Parish Website:    http://stpatricklincoln.com/  
Council: http://www.stpatricklincoln.com/KC-­‐Newsletters 
Bulletin Items:     stpatrick1893@gmail.com 
Fourth Degree: http://www.nebraskakofc.org/kc4th595/ 
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From Our Pro-Life Director Del Ridder 

 

Saturday March 21st is observance of "The Day of the Unborn Child" at 
St. Pat's.  "Stations of the Cross for Life" will be at 7:30 am with mass 
following at 8:00 am.  These stations were composed by Saint John Paul 
II when he was Pope JPII. These stations do more than remind us of the 
message of Christ to the women of Jerusalem: "Daughters of 
Jerusalem, do not weep for me, weep instead for yourselves and for 
your children, for indeed, the days are coming when people will 
say, "Blessed are the Barren, the wombs that never bore and the 
breasts that never nursed." Luke 23, 28-29.  
In 1998 in Lincoln Fr. Paul Witt and Walt Weaver, MD, talked with a 
Catholic, Lincoln City Councilman who was poorly informed about 
Planned Parenthood. They also gave him a book entitled "Blessed are the 
Barren: The Social Policy of Planned Parenthood." **  Later in 1998 
the  councilman was interviewed by Dick Bott, of Bott Christian Radio 
Network on "The Complete Story" -- a program still featured on KCLV 
local affiliate of BCRN -- which operates out of Kansas City, 
Missouri. The councilman gave personal testimony of how the priest, 
and the doctor with the aid of the book helped him to understand the 
true nature of Planned Parenthood. As you're aware PP operates the 
largest chain of abortion facilities in our nation and has been responsible 
for the deaths of thousands of babies in Lincoln alone.  Please 
consider attending both the mass and Stations of the Cross for Life.  
Authors:  Robert G. Marshall, Charles A. Donovan. 
1991, Ignatius Press 
 
 
We need a lector and servers for the Mass of the Unborn Child on 
March 21st.  Please consider volunteering to be lector and having 
your son(s) as mass server(s).  
           Thanks, Del 
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Council Officers 
 
Grand Knight  Steven Becker    402-466-6386 
Chaplain  Fr. Schweiger    402-466-2752 
Dep. Grand Knight Dave Wilson    402-464-6733 
Chancellor  Rod Middagh    402-474-7449 
Warden   Martin Wink    402-540-5438 
Recorder  Jeff Boettcher    402-405-6884 
Treasurer  Albert Schrader III 402-467-3784 
Advocate  Mike Hosek    402-742-3880 
Lecturer  Dick Zierke    402-570-6190 
Inside Guard  Brad Flemmig    402-466-9573 
Outside Guard  Terry Ryan    402-466-7115 
Trustee 1  Craig Arent    402-667-2448 
Trustee 2  Jim Petrzilka    402-467-4931 
Trustee 3  Gary Taylor    402-465-0727 
Financial Secretary Bob Kelty    402-202-1601 
 

  
 

         
        

       
 

        
         

       
       

                                   
       

        
       

                     
       

        
        

 

Council Directors 
 
Family   Gary Taylor    402-465-0727 
Church   Jeff Blaser   402-466-2494 
Youth   Kevin Landwehr  402-875-1899 
Asso. Youth  Gerald Frain   402-466-5635 
Asso. Youth 2  Mike Hosek   402-742-3880 
Pro-Life  Del Ridder   402-476-7381 
Education  Albert Schrader  III 402-467-3784 
Health                            Don Buresh    402-499-9806 
Health   Gary Micek   402-464-6507 
Vocations  Dave Wilson   402-464-6733 
Council   Stan Fraas   402-464-7362 
Membership  Steve Bieber   402-310-1381 
Newsletter  Bob Kelty   402-202-1601 
Web Site  Craig Arent   402-467-2448 
4th Degree Contact Rod Middagh   402-474-7449 
 

3-15 Cody Wadas 

3-19 Kevin Landwehr 

3-20 Eric Meysenburg 

3-22 David Schmit 

3-23 Kevin Schmit 

3-25 Jeremy Hosek 

Our Council would like to Honor: 
 

 

Knight of the Month:  Gary Taylor 
 

Family of the Month:  Sid and Mary Doher 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS! 

3-03 Scott Kreikemeier 

3-05 Jeff Boettcher 

3-06 Eugene Prososki 

3-10 Nicholas Sellers 

3-12 Larry Hottovy 

Please Pray for Our Seminarians! 
Michael McHale and Jason Doher 
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From Our Knights of Columbus Insurance Agent 
 

The pitfalls of replacing coverage 
We all know the old adage, “the grass seems greener on the other side of the fence.” When it comes 

to replacing your existing Knights of Columbus life insurance with coverage offered by another 

company, the adage holds true. Perceptions are deceiving. A move to the other side of the fence might 

seem like a good one, but it can leave you with less green in your wallet — in some cases, a lot less. 

That’s why it pays to remember another old saying, “Read the fine print.” 

There are many reasons to keep your existing coverage in force, whether that coverage is with the 

Knights of Columbus or with another company. I’ll focus on the potential pitfalls of replacing coverage 

here — pitfalls that an agent trying to convince you that the grass actually is greener might neglect to 

mention. 

First, all life insurance contracts contain a contestability period, which allows the insurer to contest 

claims made for a period — typically two years — after the contract is issued. Chances are this is no 

longer an issue with your current coverage. 

Second, it’s unlikely that you can obtain the same amount of coverage, for the same premium, that 

you were able to obtain with your existing contract. The two factors that determine how much you’ll 

need to pay for life insurance coverage are age and health. Certainly, you’re older now than you were 

when you took out your current coverage. There’s no way around that one. And you have to ask yourself, 

has your health changed during that time? Is your blood pressure the same? 

Your cholesterol? Have you gained weight? All these factors can affect the 

amount of coverage you’ll get for your premium dollar. 

If someone encourages you to replace — or worse, drop — your existing 
coverage, please call me. I’ll show you how your existing coverage is working 
for you and why replacement is rarely in your best interest 
John Soukup 

Good of the Order Pray for our deceased Brother Knights! 
 

Matthew P. Kilcawley        Leonard J. (Sam) Venhaus 
James W. Sand        Clarence J. (Chuck) Wurdinger 
Ronald (Ron) F. Peppmuller       Benedict L. (Ben) Rerucha 
Lawrence R. Benes Sr.          Francis (Frank) V. Wiese 
Gerald Beuttner              William (Bill) J. Kipper 
Joseph (Joe) F. Jaworski       Arthur (Art) Foerster 



 

 

 FR PETER A WELLING COUNCIL 13576      ST PATRICK, LINCOLN     MAR 2015 

7 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 FR PETER A WELLING COUNCIL 13576      ST PATRICK, LINCOLN     MAR 2015 

8 

 
COUNCIL CALENDAR MARCH 2015 

 
 

March 
4 Stations of the Cross at 6:30 pm prior to Meeting 
4 Regular Meeting 7 pm 
6 Fish Fry #3 
13 NO FISH FRY 
14 St. Patrick’s Day Festival 
17 St. Patrick’s Day 
19 Feast of St. Joseph 
20 Fish Fry #4 
21 Special Stations of the Cross for the Unborn Child 
21 Mass of the Unborn Child 8am 
25 Feast of the Annunciation 
27 Fish Fry #5 
29 Palm Sunday 
 
April 
1 Stations of the Cross at 6:30 pm prior to Meeting 
1 Regular Meeting 7 pm (No Fooling!) 
2 Holy Thursday 
3 Good Friday 
4 Holy Saturday 
5 Easter 
12 Divine Mercy Sunday 
19 Major Exemplification (1st, 2nd, 3rd) 
  We are hosting at Council 833 Hall 6044 South Street 
 

Pew Building 
 

Fish Fry 
 

Assist with folding chairs in the gym  
at Mass times as required. 
 

Snow Removal 


